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WRITTEN COMMENTS ON LEGAL PRACTICE BILL
INTRODUCTION
1. Although the Legal Practice Bill (“Bill”) is fatally flawed for a number of reasons, I have decided to limit my comments to 2 (two) main objections. I have no doubt that my learned colleagues raise concerns of their own.
THREAT TO THE INDEPENDENCE OF THE PROFESSION 

2. The Bill as it stands is a threat to an independent legal profession and more importantly, the courts. This is ironic because a cursory perusal of the Bill suggests that one of the aims of the Bill is to strengthen the independence of the legal profession.
3. Unfortunately, much like the Secrecy Bill only pays lip service to the concept of "transparency" the Bill’s aim of strengthening the "independence of the profession" is a farce.

4. The primary purpose of the Bill is the creation of a unified body to regulate the affairs of legal practitioners (attorneys and advocates as they are now known). Most notably, this body is to be state controlled. The members of the body is to be elected from amongst the ranks of attorneys and advocates, but only by a procedure the council determines. The council further provides for the inclusion of government officials.

5. It is clear that the Bill, if adopted, will weaken the independence of the profession and ultimately the courts. How can independence be strengthened by affording the state the power to regulate the profession through a council?

6. Luckily for the citizens of this country the state is constitutionally bound by the rule of law and this includes the independence of the legal profession. The Bill, if adopted in its present form, will no doubt be unconstitutional.

THE CAPPING OF FEES

7. In promoting the Bill Minister Radebe has claimed that the inaction of the Bill will result in the lowering of fees and increase access to justice. Unfortunately, this is nothing but a populist view aimed at drumming up support.

8. In this regard the Minister fails to take account of the fact that advocates and attorneys alike are already subject to: 

8.1. the review powers of their professions;
8.2. guidelines that have long ago been laid down (and enforced by the courts); and

8.3. provisions of the Competition Act. The Minister is clearly unaware of the fact that the General Council of the Bar had a long-standing practice in the past in terms of which it prescribed fee perimeters to its members (much like the Bill seeks to do). However the Competition Tribunal ruled that this was an uncompetitive practice. I predict that the proposed capping of fees will suffer a similar fate.
FINAL COMMENTS
9. As I indicated above I have limited myself to 2 (two) objections, however there are many more. 

10. I trust that the relevant committee will find my comments useful in drafting (and proposing) an improved Bill that will actually unify, strengthen and improve the legal profession.
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